
 
Johnson County 

Accounting, Auditing, and Financial Reporting Policy 
 
 
1. The County will maintain an accounting system that will enable the presentation of 

financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in 
the United States of America. 
 

2. The County will obtain an annual audit of its financial statements in accordance with 
U.S. generally accepted auditing standards, the standards applicable to financial 
audits contained in Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller 
General of the United States, and , if applicable, Title 2, U.S. Code of Federal 
Regulations Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles and 
Audit Requirements for Federal Awards (Uniform Guidance). 

 
3.  The County will utilize an independent auditor (either the State Auditor or a private 

auditing firm), that will be evaluated at a minimum of every three years and selected 
on a competitive basis. The financial results will be published annually in the 
Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR). 
 

4. The independent audit will be reviewed annually by the Finance Committee and be 
placed on the Board of Supervisors agenda for discussion/action. 
 

5. Effective internal control procedures will be maintained by County elected officials 
and department heads and annually reviewed by the County’s independent auditor. 
 

6. At least once every five years, the Finance Committee and Board of Supervisors will 
review capitalization threshold policies. 
 

7. Annually, County elected officials and department heads will perform a physical 
inventory of all capital assets and forward the results to the Finance Department for 
compilation.   
 

8. The Finance Administrator will review monthly budget reports and make monthly 
reports to the Board of Supervisors. 

 


